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Mayor Pittman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Amanda Johnson, Sam Eason, Ronnie Moore and Tim Robison. Council Member Leeanne Mackowski arrived at 7:04pm.  Staff Present: City Attorney Tim Sralla; Police Chief Sam Love; and Public Works Director Lance Petty, City Secretary Angie Young
Citizens Presentation
Rebecca Basista spoke regarding the erosion problem coming from new construction at 1111 Mount Lane and 1109 Mount Lane.  

JoAnn Wilson spoke regarding her research on the formation of Rhome, noting that in May of 1940 the mayor and commissioners voted on to adopt the State of Texas ordinance adopting title 26.  She would like to know more and asked for assistance in the matter. 

Patricia Mitchell spoke regarding fair and democratic elections and her concerns regarding various candidates and elected officials, and also included concerns of racism.  She noted that she received a call from Washington D.C. on January 31st. 

Announcements

Council Member Moore announced that as a contractor for Best Used Trucks he will not be voting on matters related to Best Used Trucks.  He also expressed concerns over an individual who came to his job and represented himself as the city and also over comments about termination of employees.  

Citizen Robin Holmes held a moment of silence and said a prayer for citizen Bill Childress who is seriously ill.
Regular Agenda – Old Business

Discussion and any necessary action regarding contract for 2017 election services with Wise County Elections

Council Member Eason made a motion to move items B & C regarding joint elections with NISD and appointment of election judges from new Business to be discussed with Old Business item A.  Council Member Mackowski seconded the motion.  Council member Moore was opposed.  All others voted aye, the motion carried.  
City Attorney Sralla advised the given that there are now only three candidates for three seats Texas law authorizes the city to cancel the election and noted that there will need to be formal action taken.  He also addresses Council Member Moore’s concerns over the legality of the place system.  Mayor Pittman said we need more time to discuss matters with Northwest ISD and will move this to the March 9th meeting.  

Discussion and any necessary action regarding rebuild at city facilities at 105 W. First Street and authorization of a contract and financing for such rebuild

Mayor Pittman gave a list of the costs to date on repairs at City Hall, noting that so far the total is $99,697.49.She also went over the costs to rebuild.  Council Member Johnson asked what the building is worth.  City Secretary Young printed off the tax roll appraisal on the property.  Eddie Aguilar with the city’s engineer’s aid he brought in a staff architect to look at the building to see what needs to be done.  He said the first estimate was a rough estimate and that he would put together a better proposal but no contractor will bid without having plans first.  He also noted that they will start the roof tomorrow and it will take about one and half weeks.
Discussion and any necessary action regarding update of Codes: Residential, Commercial, Electrical, Plumbing, Mechanical, and Property to 2015 as recommended by the Planning & Zoning Commission

Mayor Pittman said she thinks going to 2015 is going too far.  She also inquired about the necessity of a Public hearing.  City Attorney Sralla said we do not need one.  Council Member Eason said he thinks we should review up to 2012 and stay one revision behind.  Council Member Mackowski agreed.  Mayor Pittman said that Bureau Veritas also recommended going to 2012.  Mayor Pittman asked Engineer Eddie Aguilar and he said to make sure we know what all we are getting into before we act. City Secretary Young said we are currently on 2006, Council member Eason noted the same.  
Discussion and update regarding places for council seats

Council Member Moore again expressed his concerns over non council members going around town to peoples jobs and threatening to fire employees.  Mayor Pittman read the Local Government Code as it pertains to switching to elections by place system.  Council Member Robison asked if anyone contacted the Department of Justice first.  City Attorney Sralla said that there was an Attorney General opinion about 18 months ago that basically said that cities do not have to do that.  Council Member Robison said many feel as though their voting rights have been taken away.  He noted that if changes like this are coming then it should be brought up for discussion first.  He also noted that he had received many emails and phone calls and that this decision did not do justice for Rhome. Council Member Eason noted that when he was campaigning he campaigned on this issue and several people liked the idea.  Mayor Pittman asked City Attorney Sralla if the decision could be reversed.  Attorney Sralla said there is no statute for going back.  
Executive Session
Discussion and update regarding agreement with Walnut Creek Utility District

Discussion and update regarding pending litigation – Thomas Pennington
At 8:02pm council convened into Executive Session.  At 8:13pm council reconvened into Open Session, Regular Agenda.  There was no action as a result of the Executive Session.  
Regular Agenda – New Business

Discussion and any necessary action regarding resolution accepting petition requesting annexation of property described as Prairie Point Development, establishing dates for public hearings, and directing staff to prepare a service plan  
City Attorney Sralla described what he called a multi layered process for annexations, including acceptance of the petition, preparing a service plan, setting public hearings, and adoption after 20 days.  Council member Eason said we need to discuss the dates before voting.  He asked if all of the dates in the schedule were followed would they be able to adopt it by the May 11th council meeting.  Attorney Sralla said if all goes as planned.  Bryan Klein with the Prairie Point Development said he would like to go through the public hearings with us in order to answer any questions.  Mayor Pittman asked if this annexation request for all of the property.  Mr. Klein acknowledged that it is indeed.  Council Member Mackowski made a motion to approve a resolution to accept the application for annexations, direct staff to prepare a service plan, and calendar the dates for the Public Hearing.  Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Discussion and any necessary action regarding contract for towing services including obtaining quotes on same
Police Chief Love said they can use one company or use multiple companies.  He noted that using multiple companies can be problematic in that the county does not track the rotation.  He also noted that they need to decide on what, who, and how much in regard to towing, and that are no past guidelines.  Attorney Sralla said we should go out for bid and advised that the bid time should be 30 days and that it needs to be published in the paper.  Council Member Mackowski made a motion to authorize Chief Love to put together a bid proposal and go out for bid for towing services.  Council member Eason seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
Discussion and any necessary action regarding Police Department 2016 Racial Profiling Report
Police Chief Love explained that the Code of Criminal Procedure require this report to be submitted to council every year.
Discussion and any necessary action regarding approval of Police Department Policy & Procedures Manual
Police Chief Love said he presented a copy of the policy for review and also noted that there is a digital copy as well.  He noted that there have been two policies in play and one was never passed.  He said he is going with what is recommended with specifics as to our city.  He noted that it covers the basic of what an office can and cannot doe and sets guidelines.  Council Member Johnson made a motion to approve a resolution adopting this policy.  Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Discussion and any necessary action to accept the resignation of Crystal Robertson from the Parks & Recreation Board and filling of vacancies for the remainder of the term for the same
Council Member Mackowski made a motion to accept the resignation of Crystal Robertson from the Parks & Recreation Board.  Council Member Moor e seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Discussion and any necessary action regarding city sponsored carnival
Park Board Chairperson Tommie Eason spoke regarding the need for a place to have a carnival.  She said she is still looking for a place to have it and that it would be sometime in April or May.  She said the location needs to be level ground and have access to water.  
Future Agenda Items

Adjourn
There being no further action, at 8:46pm Council Member Mackowski made a motion to adjourn.  Council Member Johnson seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
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